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Message from your  District Governor George Senosha  

Dear fellow Rotarians,   

As we enter the third month of the 2024/2025 
Rotary Year, a tangible sense of enthusiasm is 
in the air! This year's theme, "The Magic of 
Rotary," is a beacon, inspiring us to think 
ƛƴƴƻǾŀǘƛǾŜƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǇǳǎƘ ǘƘŜ ōƻǳƴŘŀǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ 
possible. 

 It has been my privilege to attend several 
ǇǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘƛŀƭ ƛƴŘǳŎǘƛƻƴǎΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ LΩǾŜ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎŜŘ 
firsthand the incredible projects our clubs are 
undertaking. The pride and cohesion within our 
clubs are genuinely inspirational, reflecting the 
unity that defines us as Rotarians. 

 

One of our goals is, of course, Membership 
Growth. I wish to congratulate all the clubs that 
have successfully onboarded new members and 
are working hard to retain them. Your efforts are 
vital to the growth and sustainability of our 
District.  

This year, we focus on embracing change and 
adaptability within our leadership teams. Our 
Assistant Governors, Committee Chairs, 
Presidents, and their teams are critical to driving 
ǘƘƛǎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜΦ [ŜǘΩǎ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ǳǇƭƛŦǘ 
one another as we navigate this dynamic Rotary 
year together.     

Visiting our clubs across the district has been an exciting journey. 
The collaboration between Rotary, Rotaract, and Anns clubs has 
showcased the immense power of unity. These partnerships 
strengthen our bonds and amplify the impact we can make in our 
communities.  

August brought with it a renewed emphasis on membership. We 
highlighted Rotary's value and showed ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƳƛǎǎƛƴƎ 
ōȅ ƴƻǘ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǳǎΦ wƻǘŀǊȅ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀƴ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴΤ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ 
movement founded on Ubuntu and Service Above Self principles. 
[ŜǘΩǎ ǳǎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘ ǘƻ ŘǊƛǾŜ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŜŦŦƻǊǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ 
new like-minded individuals into our family. In September we will 
focus on Basic Education & Literacy.  

Our focus remains firmly on achieving our District Goals and our 
strategic priorities. All clubs are reminded to align their goals with 
both District and Rotary International (RI) Goals to ensure the 
continued success and longevity of D9400. Starting mid-August, 
the Dashboard will be fully operational τ ƭŜǘΩǎ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ 
this tool to track our progress and stay on course. 

The Rotary year 2024-2025 is exceptional for our district as we 
prepare to celebrate the centennial of the Rotary Club of Pretoria. 
This milestone is a testament to Rotary's enduring spirit, and I 
ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŀƭƭ Ŏƭǳōǎ ǘƻ Ǌŀƭƭȅ ōŜƘƛƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴΦ [ŜǘΩǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ 
and celebrate this remarkable achievement together!  

I would like our Rotary clubs to support our Assistant Governors 
(AGs), as well as our Student Exchange Chair (Terry Cannon) and 
our Friendship Exchange Chair, Felicity Jones, and their 
committees with their outreach programmes.  [ŀǎǘƭȅΣ ƭŜǘΩǎ ŜƭŜǾŀǘŜ 
and nurture the youth within our clubs, preparing them for 
leadership roles. Acknowledging and embracing Diversity, Equity, 
and Inclusion (DEI) is crucial as we move forward. 

I wish you all a prosperous and magical 2024/2025 Rotary Year! 

Yours in Rotary,  

DG George 

 

The new year also brings the excitement of a new 
District Conference. Our theme of "Breaking New 
Ground" aligns ǎŜŀƳƭŜǎǎƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ wƻǘŀǊȅΩǎ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘƛŜǎΥ 
increasing our impact, expanding our reach, 
enhancing participant engagement, and boosting our 
ability to adapt. This is our guiding star as we strive to 
make a difference this year.  

 

The DISCON belongs to all of us, not just the 
District Governor. I encourage every club to 
get involved in organising and sharing ideas 
for this event. We can showcase three 
ŜȄǘǊŀƻǊŘƛƴŀǊȅ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ ŎƭǳōǎΣ ǎƻ ƭŜǘΩǎ 
work towards making DISCON 2025 a 
highlight of the year. 
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SEPTEMBER is BASIC EDUCATION AND
LITERACY MONTH

September is Basic Education and Literacy Month for Rotary. This is one 
of Rotary CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ seven areas of focus. We know that basic education 
and literacy are essential for reducing poverty, improving health, 
encouraging community and economic development, and promoting 
peace.  

Our goal is to strengthen the capacity of communities to support basic 
education and literacy, reduce gender disparity in education, and increase 
adult literacy. We support education for all children and literacy for 
children and adults. 

More ǘƘŀƴ ттр Ƴƛƭƭƛƻƴ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŀƎŜ ƻŦ мр ŀǊŜ ƛƭƭƛǘŜǊŀǘŜΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ мт 
ǇŜǊŎŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ŀŘǳƭǘ ǇƻǇǳƭŀǘƛƻƴΦ  

 
The Rotary Foundation enables Rotarians to ensure that all people have 
sustainable access to basic education and literacy by: 

¶ Involving the community to support programs that strengthen 
the capacity of communities to provide basic education and 
literacy to all; 

¶ Increasing adult literacy in communities; 

¶ Working to reduce gender disparity in education; 

¶ Supporting studies for career-minded professionals related to 
basic education and literacy. 

¶ Rotary club pairs students with celebrity and CEO 

mentors for success. 

¶ We share our knowledge and experience with 

educators and other professionals who work with 

vulnerable populations. 

¶ Rotary members fight adult illiteracy by working 

with local advocates to offer community literacy 

programs.  
 

 

Consider these facts: 

¶ If all women completed primary education, there would be 66% fewer maternal 
deaths. 

¶ A child born to a mother who can read is 50% more likely to survive past the age of 
five. 

¶ If all students in low-income countries left school with basic reading skills, 171 million 
people could be lifted out of poverty, which would be equivalent to a 12% cut in world 
poverty. 

 

 
FOR PEACE  

 

Grace van Zyl is the new Chair of the Rotary Action Group for Peace (RAGFP) for the 2024/25 year. She 
is the first person from Africa to hold this position.  

The RAGFP membership has grown to over 1,000 members, with 11 Peace Chapters, and more than 400 
Peace Builder Clubs. During the past year, 300 Peace Builder Clubs have been twinned, 200 clubs with 
Peace Activators connected, and 80 Peace Fellows were engaged in peace building efforts. 

Since the beginning of 1 July 2024, two more chapters were launched: one in Nigeria (with 66 new members) and one in Ukraine, where 
every Peace Chapter was represented to witness this historic moment and show their unwavering support for the people of Ukraine. 
The establishment of a chapter in a country at war demonstrates the resilience and valour of the Ukrainian people, showing their 
determination and commitment to peace-building efforts. 
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I NTRODUCING D9400  ASSISTANT GOVERNORS  
 

FOR 2024/2025  

 

REGION & CLUBS ASSISTANT GOVERNOR (AG)  REGION & CLUBS ASSISTANT GOVERNOR (AG) 

Limpopo 3  
E-Club of Baobab; Mokopane; 
Pietersburg 100; Polokwane  

Adriaan Anderson 
+27 82 200 5393 
adriaan.anderson@ul.ac.za  

 Johannesburg East 2 
E-Club of East Rand; 
Germiston; Knights-Pendragon 

Kevin Bennett 
+27 82 468 5473  
irt.kevin@gmail.com 

Rustenburg/Brits  
Brits-Hartbeespoort; 
Rustenburg   

Allan Cartey 
+27 82 8206533 
allan@bandcagri.co.za 

 
MOZAMBIQUE 
Maputo;  
Maputo Metro; Polana   

Danilo Catoja 
+258 87 427 4200 
danilo.catoja@gmail.com 

Pretoria 2  
Pretoria; Pretoria Sunrise; 
Pretoria West  

Thabang Chiloane 
+27 79 288 1918 
tcwork35@gmail.com 

 
Mpumalanga 2 & 3 
Ermelo Phoenix; Middelburg; 
Witbank 

Janine Cirigliano 
+27 82 806 5477 
janine.lee@me.com 

BOTSWANA  
Francistown; Gaborone; 
Okavango; Selebi-Phikwe   

Michael Everingham 
+267 72 338 888 
SunglassCabin@gmail.com  

Johannesburg South 
Meyerton/Henley-on-Klip; 
Riverside; Vanderbijlpark   

Sonja Gilliland 
+27 82 576 9825 
gillilnd@mweb.co.za 

Johannesburg 1  
Fourways Main Reef; Kyalami; 
Morningside    

Ann Hope-Bailie 
+27 82 570 6627 
ann@hopebailie.com  

Pretoria 1  
Centurion; Pretoria Capital; 
Pretoria-Hatfield  

Doulien Knopjes 
+27 79 499 8392 
doulienvdm@gmail.com 

Limpopo 1  
Giyani;  
Phalaborwa  

Simon Kudze 
+27 82 854 0882 
kudzesk@gmail.com  

Limpopo 2  
Haenertsburg; Hoedspruit; 
Tzaneen   

Horst Meyer 
+27 72 616 3339 
horstmeyer333@gmail.com 

Pretoria 3 
Pretoria East;  
Waterkloof  

Jean-Francois Mercier 
+27 83 789 6538 
jf.mercier@telkomsa.net  

Johannesburg 2 
Johannesburg New Dawn; 
Rosebank; Sandton  

Rita Millan 
+27 76 282 9829  
ritamillan59@gmail.com 

ESWATINI  
Malkerns Valley; Manzini; 
Matsapha; Mbabane; Mbuluzi-
Mbabane; Nhlangano   

Wellington Motsa 
+268 7602 1289 
motsawellington@gmail.com 

 

Monument 
E-Club of Eagle Canyon;  
E-Club of SA D9400; 
Krugersdorp; Roodepoort   

Jeanne Morland  
+27 82 387 2611  
jeanne.IP@outlook.com 

Johannesburg 3  
Johannesburg; Johannesburg 
North Central; Northcliff  

Judy Sligcher 
+27 83 260 1848 
justjudy@mweb.co.za  

Johannesburg East 4 
Bedfordview; Johannesburg 
East; Johannesburg South 101  

Jackie van Waveren 
+27 84 326 5228 
jackievw40@yahoo.com 

Johannesburg East 1  
Benoni; Benoni Aurora; Benoni 
van Ryn; Nigel; Springs Gold 
 

Grace van Zyl 
+27 83 333 7766 
grace@gracevanzyl.com 

 

Mpumalanga 1 
Barberton; White River  

Leon van Zyl 
+27 82 451 7722 
LVanZyl5@oldmutual.com 

                                                                                                                                                                    

 

The 2025 Rotary International Convention will take place in Calgary, Canada, 21-25 June 2025. Calgary is a big city with a small-town feel 
that warmly welcomes visitors to its breathtaking beauty.  More than 165 languages are spoken in Calgary, making it a perfect 
destination to bring together Rotary members from around the world.  The 2025 convention theme is "Magic All Around," and from 
the moment you arrive in Calgary, you will feel the magic of its spirit, heart, and passion!    

 

mailto:adriaan.anderson@ul.ac.za
mailto:allan@bandcagri.co.za
mailto:marina@bio-sculpture.co.za
mailto:janine.lee@me.com
mailto:ann@hopebailie.com
mailto:doulienvdm@gmail.com
mailto:ritamillan59@gmail.com
mailto:crokello@gmail.com
mailto:justjudy@mweb.co.za
mailto:jackievw40@yahoo.com
mailto:LVanZyl5@oldmutual.com
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More funding for Dignity Toilets project  

 

With a donation of R1.25 million, D9400 will soon commence with the second Dignity Toilets 
project. The first Dignity Toilets were officially launched on 1 May, 2024 at Shayindlovu 
Primary School in Mbuzini, near Komatipoort (Mpumalanga). 

A donation of R1.25 million from the South African Cultivar and Technology Agency (SACTA) 
made possible this remarkable stride to eradicate unhealthy and dangerous pit latrines and 
install modern, toilet facilities in South African schools in rural areas. PAG Mariana Purnell 
facilitated the initial donation and has now secured a second donation of R1.25 million from 
SACTA for the Rotary District 9400 Dignity Toilets initiative, which was the flagship project of 
PDG Riana Pretorius in her year as DG (2023-2024).  

The new toilets, constructed by Infinite Industries using recycled plastic, are designed to 
operate without water, addressing the lack of running water in many schools. Each unit 
includes a wash basin, promoting hygiene among students.      

 

The swift installation process highlights the project's efficiency, with each three-toilet unit taking only three days to set up. With an 
approximate cost of R 125,000 per unit for structure, plumbing, and installation, the facilities feature Urine Diversion Dry Toilet (UDDT) 
technology, a micro flush function for urine and a container that processes faeces into soil conditioner using solar-driven or electrical 
technology. This innovative approach ensures that waste is managed efficiently and environmentally.   

 
  

It All Starts with WATER !
 

 
 

Rotary members are working harder than ever to provide clean water, safe sanitation, and proper hygiene in schools, health centres, 
ŀƴŘ ǊǳǊŀƭ ƘƻƳŜǎΦ ²Ŝ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǎŜŜ ƳǳŎƘ ǇǳōƭƛŎƛǘȅ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǊŜ ƻŦŦ ǘƘŜ άōŜŀǘŜƴ ǇŀǘƘέ ƻŦ Ƴŀƴȅ 
people, but the lives changed and living standards lifted proclaim the victories won by Rotarians around the globe. 

One more thing is evident when it comes to water projects - They cannot be 
done without the combined support of Rotarians around the globe! That 
means YOU need to be a part of the worldwide campaign to provide clean 
ǿŀǘŜǊΣ ǎŀƴƛǘŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƘȅƎƛŜƴŜ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ȅƻǳǊ άŎƻƳŦƻǊǘ ȊƻƴŜΦέ 

 

Á One of the Rotary Areas of Focus is specifically Water, Sanitation, and Hygiene (WASH), but there are seven Areas of Focus, and 
every one of them is related to water. 

Á Basic Education & Literacy ς The classroom time of many children and teachers is limited due to poor water and sanitation access. 

Á Maternal & Child Health ς Nearly 6 six million children under the age of five die each year because of malnutrition, poor health 
care, and inadequate sanitation.  

Á Peace & Conflict Prevention/Resolution ς Wars have been fought over water rights and access. 

Á Disease Prevention & Treatment ς Poor quality water leads to higher disease cases. 

Á Community & Economic Development ς The provision of water enhances every community. Water is not only life Χ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ ōŜǘǘŜǊ 
life! 

Á Support the Environment ς wƻǘŀǊȅΩǎ ƴŜǿŜǎǘ ŀǊŜŀ ƻŦ ŦƻŎǳǎ ǿƻǊƪǎ ƘŀƴŘ ƛƴ ƘŀƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǿŀǘŜǊ sources. 
 

You can join the WASH Rotary Action Group and learn about the WASH Ambassador 
program, the Professional Services team that reviews WASH Global Grants, and the many 
resources available.   Also  find dozens of projects looking for international partners and 
funding.  As a Club or District, you can start working with a community to provide a school 
or a health care facility with the WASH facilities it needs.        

Thatôs righté 

It all Starts with WATER ! 

What can you do?  

 

https://track-zc3187ysgt6ee.phobo2mail.com/preview/yq7625ep3he11/click/ad008vtt7k349/review/606aa10df3940a651dceff15dc7ede73a5513309
https://www.wash-rag.org/
https://www.matchinggrants.org/
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GLOBAL
partnerships 

    

FOCUS ON
 

WATER  
 

 

 Rotary partnership with the United Nations puts the focus on waterways 

A new strategic partnership with the United Nations Environment Programme (UNEP)  will empowers Rotary members clean, protect, 
and monitor their local waterways. These local efforts are crucial to protecting the environment on a global scale as it is fundamental 
to combating the triple planetary crises: the crisis of climate change, the crisis of biodiversity loss, and the crisis of pollution and 
waste. ¢ƘŜ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŎ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŀƭƛƎƴǎ ǿƛǘƘ ōƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ ¦bΩǎ {ǳǎǘŀƛƴŀōƭŜ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ Dƻŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ wƻǘŀǊȅΩǎ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ ŀǊŜŀ ƻŦ ŦƻŎǳǎΦ 

RI President Stephanie Urchick said the UNEP partnership άōǊƛƴƎǎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ wƻǘŀǊȅΩǎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ-ōŀǎŜŘ ǎƻƭǳǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ¦b9tΩǎ ǘŜŎƘƴƛŎŀƭ 
expertise.έ !ǘ ǘƘŜ ŎŜƴǘŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƛǎ ŀ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŜƴŀōƭƛƴƎ wƻǘŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ wƻǘŀǊŀŎǘ Ŏƭǳōǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ commitments to the health of 
their own nearby waterways. Called Community Action for Fresh Water, the program will encourage clubs to organize river cleanup 
days, raise awareness in their communities about the importance of healthy waterways, conduct basic water quality tests, and report 
their findings.  These locally based activities are crucial to protecting the environment on a global scale.  

How to participate 

Rotary and Rotaract clubs can identify a local body of water (river, lake, wetland, or natural reservoir) and commit to protecting and 
restoring it. They can then engage with the local community and other relevant groups to identify any major threats to the body of 
water and ultimately develop a plan of action in coordination with nongovernmental organizations, private enterprises, or 
government agencies. 

Funding 

The Rotary Foundation is funding program costs over the course of three years, with the potential for continued support. Clubs can 
use district funds or apply for global grants to pay for their activities.  

 

 Rotary-USAID Partnership amplifies complementary strengths 

wƻǘŀǊȅΩǎ ƭƻƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŎ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ United States Agency for International 
Development (USAID) to improve access to safely managed water, sanitation, and hygiene (WASH) 
illustrates how public-private partnerships can improve impact in the communities we serve and expand 
services and support beyond what Rotary members could do alone. 

About 2.2 billion people around the world lack access to safe drinking water, and more than a billion more 
ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǎŀŦŜ ǎŀƴƛǘŀǘƛƻƴΦ  Diseases from contaminated water account for one in nine child deaths.  

The Rotary-USAID Partnership leverages the strengths of all partners and complements our existing 
initiatives to improve access to clean water, sanitation, and hygiene. Each partner brings unique skills and 
talents to the table. Rotarians have the ability to advocate for communities and their needs and to mobilize 
community members to accept ownership of, participate in, and monitor the function of acquired services. 

 WASH in Schools Target Challenge with UNICEF 

Clean water, better sanitation, teacher training, and hygiene education in schools can improve the health and education of children 
by creating a cycle of opportunity: improved education, increased school attendance, and improved academic performance.  

The WASH in Schools Target Challenge is a pilot program created to motivate Rotary clubs to develop sustainable water, sanitation, 
hygiene (collectively referred to as WASH), and education projects using the expertise and resources available through two of wƻǘŀǊȅΩǎ 
areas of focus: basic education and literacy and water and sanitation. 

The program will focus on measuring the impact that WASH and basic education and literacy initiatives have on school attendance. 
Rotary and UNICEF will recognize Rotary clubs and schools whose WASH in Schools projects achieve the benchmarks outlined here. 
{ŜƴŘ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ Ǉƛƭƻǘ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƻǊ wƻǘŀǊȅΩǎ ŀǊŜŀǎ ƻŦ ŦƻŎǳǎ ǘƻ aof@rotary.org. 

   
 

 

https://www.rotary.org/en/rotary-partnership-united-nations-puts-focus-waterways
https://www.rotary.org/en/rotary-partnership-united-nations-puts-focus-waterways
https://www.rotary.org/en/rotary-unep-partnership
https://www.rotary.org/en/rotary-usaid-partnership-amplifies-complementary-strengths
https://my.rotary.org/en/wash-schools-target-challenge
https://my.rotary.org/en/wash-schools-target-challenge
https://my-cms.rotary.org/en/learning-reference/about-rotary/basic-education-and-literacy
https://my-cms.rotary.org/en/learning-reference/about-rotary/water-and-sanitation
https://my.rotary.org/en/wash-schools-target-challenge
mailto:aof@rotary.org
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PAUSE IN GAZA  TO 

CONTAIN  POLIO 

FROM SPREADING  

 

Polio anywhere is a threat to children everywhere. Eradicating a disease is not easy, but Rotary is committed to seeing the job done. We 
have reduced cases by 99.9% since 1988. With our partners, Rotary has immunized more than 2.5 billion children. 

Now a variant poliovirus case has been reported from Deir al-.ŀƭŀƘ ŀǊŜŀ ƻŦ DŀȊŀ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻŎŎǳǇƛŜŘ tŀƭŜǎǘƛƴƛŀƴ ǘŜǊǊƛǘƻǊȅ όƻtǘύΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ DŀȊŀΩǎ 
first recorded case of polio in 25 years. The affected child, an 11-month-old boy, showed paralysis onset on 25 July 2024.   His mother, 
said the child went from feverish and vomiting, to partially paralyzed.  This is an advance notification and the new poliovirus case will 
ōŜ ƻŦŦƛŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǊŜŦƭŜŎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ Ǝƭƻōŀƭ ǳǇŘŀǘŜΦ   

Israel has agreed to a series of pauses in fighting in Gaza in September to allow young children in the enclave to be vaccinated for polio. 
The polio campaign, which will aim to vaccinate around 640,000 children across Gaza, comes after the highly infectious virus was found 
in sewage samples in the Strip in June.  The World Health Organization has indicated that the pause would start September 1 and will 
be split into three 3-day phases with two doses of vaccine will be given in two rounds, four weeks apart ς suggesting that further pauses 
may be arranged later. 

More than 2,000 health workers have been recruited in Gaza to take part in the ambitious vaccination campaign. So far, 1.26 million 
doses of vaccines have been delivered to the Strip, with 400,000 more on their way. Maps showing the locations of each vaccination 
center have been published. 

 

The Strategic Advisory Group of Experts on immunization (SAGE) Polio Working Group recently met at 
the World Health Organization in Geneva, Switzerland, to review key aspects of the global polio 
eradication effort. Among other topics, the group is expected to evaluate and provide recommendations 
on policy frameworks for eventual cessation of bivalent oral polio vaccine (bOPV) from routine 
immunization programmes; use of inactivated polio vaccine (IPV) for polio eradication; and, concomitant 
use of novel OPV type 2 (nOPV2) and bOPV. 

The polio virus mostly affects children under five years old, and can cause irreversible paralysis and even 
ŘŜŀǘƘΦ LǘΩǎ ƘƛƎƘƭȅ ƛƴŦŜŎǘƛƻǳǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ŎǳǊŜΤ ƛǘ Ŏŀƴ ƻƴƭȅ ōŜ ǇǊŜǾŜƴǘŜŘ ōȅ ƛƳƳǳƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴ. The most 
recent statistics for the rest of the world show the following: 

¶ Afghanistan: two WPV1 cases and 11 positive environmental samples 

¶ Sierra Leone: two cVDPV2 positive environmental samples 

¶ Niger: four cVDPV2 cases 

¶ Nigeria: one cVDPV2 case 

  

APPEAL TO ALL ROTARIAN AND 

ROTARACT CYCLISTS 
 

 

Cycling is a popular sport and past-time in South Africa. The annual Cape Town Cycle 
Tour (CTCT - alias Argus) is the largest timed cycle race in the world with over 30 000 
contestants. It was jointly organised by RC Claremont and the Peddle Power 
Association. Many Rotary clubs in South Africa organise and help with cycle events as 
club and charity fundraisers and many Rotarian  cyclists participate in these events. 

The Rotary International Fellowship Cycling to Serve holds annual championships, 
cycling tours and raises funds through sponsorship like Ride to End Polio. To date, this 
initiative has raised over USD60 Million for polio eradication.  

 
u THIS IS AN APPEAL to all Rotarian and Rotaract cyclists in D9400 and neighbouring Districts to join a local chapter of the 

Rotary International Fellowship Cycling to Serve, find sponsors and make up a team for the CTCT on 9 March 2025.  

u THE FELLOWSHIP WILL LINK US with Rotarian cyclists around the world, but will also link each other in local cycling events. 

If you are interested, please contact PDG David Grant  083 626 4523; davidgrant.rotary@gmail.com 

https://www.cyclingtoserve.org/
https://polioride.org/
https://track-zc3187ysgt6ee.phobo2mail.com/preview/yq7625ep3he11/click/ad008vtt7k349/review/f3acc1a5e21969e1f7a19a7afc1c4b2cfe752530
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MEET THE POLIO ERADICATION  

GLOBAL TOWN - CRIER    
 

tƻƭƛƻ ŜǊŀŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ wƻǘŀǊȅΩǎ ŦƭŀƎǎƘƛǇ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ǎƛƴŎŜ мффр ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ффΦфф҈ ŦǊŜŜ ƻŦ ǿƛƭŘ ǇƻƭƛƻǾƛǊǳǎ ƛƴŦŜŎǘƛƻƴs. It is indeed 
undeniable success to move from 350,000 wild poliovirus paralytic cases a year (in 1988) to 25 cases so far in 2024. The deadline for 
global eradication has sadly been delayed for various reasons, some unavoidable but others totally avoidable and even self-inflicted! 
However, polio eradication is still possible and within reach, if we all, Rotarians and non-Rotarians alike, make it our duty to enable 
eradication. 

PDG Stella Anyangwe, EPNC vigorously promotes the acronym LSD  because it is easy to remember and amenable to all, requiring only 

determination to succeed. 

u L  is for learning all the basics about polio and its eradication, in simple terms. 

No science background is required.  

u S is for sharing with the world the basics about how far polio eradication 

efforts have come, and why we need to finish the job. The news needs to reach 
all the corners of the world, and the 1.4 million Rotarians/Rotaractors in the 
over 40,000 Rotary clubs worldwide are well placed to be the sharers of this 
message.  

u D is for donating (money, time, expertise) towards polio eradication, and the 

Rotary Foundation expects Rotarians to wholeheartedly support this call to 
donate. 

 

   
Rotary Club of Windsor and Eton, 

Windsor, UK, August 2024 
Windsor, UK, Aug 2024 RI Convention, 

Singapore, May 2024           
Times Square, New York City, USA June 2024 

 

!ǎ ŀƴ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ wƻǘŀǊƛŀƴ ŀƴŘ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ŀǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ wƻǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ 9ƴŘ tƻƭƛƻ bƻǿ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊǎ ό9ŀǎǘŜǊƴ ŀƴŘ {ƻǳǘƘŜǊƴ !ŦǊƛŎŀύ, I am 
committed to practicing what I preach: I carry the LSD message across the world. Whether I am travelling for Rotary or on private 
holidays, I ensure that I visit Rotary clubs and ask to talk briefly about polio eradication.  

The LSD message is short and poignant and always well received. I have shared the message in very unlikely places and have been 
ŀƳŀȊŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ Ǉƻƭƛƻ ǎǘƛƭƭ ŜȄƛǎǘǎΦ L ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀŘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ Ƨƻƛƴ wƻǘŀǊȅ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ my 
messageǎΦ tƻƭƛƻ ŜǊŀŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ȅŜǎΣ ǿŜ ŎŀƴΗ 

 

Rotary International News    

 

Sangkoo Yun of the Rotary Club of Sae Hanyang 
in Seoul, Korea, has been nominated as Rotary 
International President for The Rotary Year 2026-
27. He will be officially declared the President-
Nominee on 15th September, if no other 
candidates challenge him. 

 

Daniel Tanase is the RI 
Director 2024-2026 for 
Zone 21 & 22. 
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2024 -2025 
 

District Interact 
Chair Debbie Smit  

 

Interact is an integral part of Rotary & Rotary's future. To ensure your Interact club(s) continues being recognized by Rotary International 
for the 2024/2025 Rotary year, it is imperative that your sponsored Interact details are updated timeously with the Interact advisor for 
your Rotary club. 

Every Interact club sponsored by your Rotary club should be reported separately by completing one form per Interact club. Please follow 
the link provided to update your Interact club's details https://my.rotary.org/en/report-your-interact-club-advisor 

Please note: The Interact club ID, as requested when completing the link, can be found on https://rcc.rotary.org/#/reports - select the 
"Service" tab & select "List of Interact Clubs in District". Interact clubs not updated will automatically be terminated by Rotary 
International. Should you experience any difficulty with the link to update your Interact club/s, please contact District Interact Chair 
Debbie Smit for assistance on djvr2404@gmail.com. 
 
Interact is fun! Start your Interact club today! 

  
The Interact Clubs of Reddam House Waterfall, Beaulieu College 

(sponsored by the RC Kyalami), St Stithians (sponsored by Rotary Club 
of Johannesburg) as well as the newly formed Interact Club Moholi 

Maritime (sponsored by RC Riverside) participated in a River clean in 
Glenferness, on Sunday, 30 June 

Although cleaning a section of the Jukskei river was a messy affair, it 
was heartwarming to see all the volunteers (over sixty participated) 
smiling while cleaning and getting dirty.  We could open a fashion 

house with all the discarded clothing retrieved.  Over 120 Black bags 
were collected on the riverbanks 

 

 

Thank you to the community, 
the Interactors, Rotarians & 

family & friends of Rotary for 
participating and assisting in 

cleaning up our rivers.  
 The next river clean-up is on 
21 September, the day after 

World Clean-up Day.  
 

WATCH THIS SPACE! 

 
 

 

The Interact Club of Reddam House Waterfall sponsored by 
the Rotary Club of Kyalami collected a variety of foods from 
fellow Students as part of their Mandela Day Project.  The 
generosity and donations were overwhelming.  This is the 

first time such an initiative has taken place for Mandela Day 
by the Interact Club of Reddam House. Because it was such 

an enormous success, this will become an annual event.  

Over 200 food parcels were packed by the volunteers for 
donation ǘƻ ¸ŜƴȊŀƴƛ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻƳŜ and Feed a Child in 

Centurion.  Thank you to all Students from Reddam House 
for opening your hearts & supporting this great initiative. 

 
 

https://my.rotary.org/en/report-your-interact-club-advisor
https://rcc.rotary.org/#/reports
mailto:djvr2404@gmail.com
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ANNôS MESS AG E  
FROM DGA CH ERYL  

 
 

Dear Rotary Anns, Rotary Family and Friends, 
As the 2024/25 Rotary year starts, I give Warm Spring Day wishes to all Rotary Anns of District 9400. The Anns continued with their 
community work and worthy causes, bringing heart-warming comfort to the underprivileged.   

They have hit the ground running and are already hard at work in this new Rotary year. Each of the clubs is involved in projects that are 
making a huge difference in communities that are struggling in these harsh financial times.  

I was fortunate enough to attend a 
number of inductions. My sincere thank 
you to all the Anns who have accepted 
the roles of President, Secretary and 
Treasurer for the clubs. I realise that 
this adds to your workload quite 
significantly and I appreciate your 
willingness to take on these tasks.  

A particularly warm thank you to those 
who have agreed to accept the position 
for a second, third or even longer time!  

  
 

I spent a delightful afternoon with the Krugersdorp Anns, talking about all things Rotary. It is so 
exciting to see the vibrancy and enthusiasm of a club that has such a busy year planned. Thank 
you, Krugersdorp Anns for offering to host the Anns Conference for 2025. Please all save the date: 
22 February. 

Celebrating Mandela Month, the 
Rosebank Anns supported Aletta from 
Protea South by providing food and 

dried goods for the 300 
children she feeds 

 

   

 

The Aurora Anns Twiddle Sleeve 
project helps to calm people 

with Alzheimers as they have all 
different textures and shapes to 
fiddle with on the sleeves they 

wear. 

Kyalami Anns delivering blankets   
from RC Sandton to the New Life 

Centre for Girls.  They also 
presented the girls with beautiful 

T-shirts. 

The JHB South 101 Anns still meet monthly to 
share good fellowship and discuss ways to 

support the community.  The children of Frances 
Vorverg were presented with some much needed 

underwear. 

 

Because of the reduced number of Anns clubs, I am looking forward to visiting 
the clubs often this year rather than having just one official District Visit. 
Please keep up the good work you are doing.  Never underestimate the 
power you have to change the lives of the people you encounter. I wish you 
all a fruitful, exciting, busy and fulfilling Rotary year. I wish you all the very 
best in a new Rotary Year, continuing the wonderful achievements of D9400 
within this special organisation. 

Yours in Rotary,   

DGA Cheryl Jennings 

Rotary Anns of Riverside collected toiletries for 
Lewenskruis and food for the Unitaspark Primary 

A School feeding scheme. They even collected 
food for the local SPC 

 
The Phalaborwa Anns 
donated 100 pairs of 

shoes and 200 pairs of 
socks to four local 
primary schools in 

celebration of   
Mandela Day. 

 
 

 

 
  


